
Community Council  
Agenda October 28th, 2020, 4:30 p.m. 

Room 30 

1. Welcome:  In attendance are: Julie Lundell, Maree Pope, Jen 
Merrill, Eric Peterson, Amanda Mitchell, and Lori James 
 

2. Review of Minutes :  Eric approved them and Maree 
seconded them 
 

3. School Improvement Plan:  --The council reviewed school 
data from the SRI (reading inventory) and where we are at 
the Beginning of the Year Dibels, along with comparison data 
from previous years without the soft closure. There are 
greater differences with our youngest learners, who have had 
less time in school and instruction. --We are continuing the 
focus on implementation of Social Emotional learning as a 
school improvement goal, and discipline referrals are 
showing a large decrease as a result of our school wide SEL 
skill instruction, along with high expectations, and even the 
distancing due to CoVid...especially with less students out at 
recesses together and the hybrid plan that the year began on. 
 

4. School Business:  --We reviewed our school wide behavior 
plan.  --We are considering moving our fifth and sixth grades 
onto the Summit Learning platform.  The highlights of this 
program were shared by Mrs. Lundell, with school focus 
being on the personalized learning opportunities, the student 
accountability, and the Habits of Success, which roll right 
into the Social Emotional Learning curriculum that students 
are utilizing throughout the school and district right now.  
Clinton is currently working on the application process and 
will make a final decision by January.  5th and 6th grade 



teachers are visiting other schools with the program in place 
in order help make this determination. 

          --We do not have any cases of CoVid exposure within the         
school right now.  There is a little discrepancy with the county 
dashboard, but we’ve not had to send out any letters at this point. 

 
5. Community Business:  Mrs. Merrill asked about the fence 

that went up on the west and the inaccessibility without 
walking all the way around the school to get to the bike 
racks.  The purpose for the fence was as a safety precaution 
to take care of some of our youngest, most challenged 
students who may be a flight risk out the West doors and out 
onto 1800 N.  Mrs. Lundell will re-evaluate. 

We will not be meeting together again as a council until 
January, when we will be taking a closer look at our data and the 
school improvement plan for the next year. 

 


